MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE STORMWATER MANAGEMENT BOARD OF THE CITY OF JASPER July 7, 2025

The Stormwater Management Board of the City of Jasper, Indiana, met in regular session on July 7, 2025, in the Council Chambers of City Hall located at 610 Main Street.

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Roger Messmer, who presided, called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.

ROLL CALL

Chairman Roger Messmer	present
Vice Chairman Brady Albright	present
Secretary Greg Kuntz	present

Also, present were Mayor Dean Vonderheide, City Engineer Chad Hurm, Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy, City Attorney Renee Kabrick, Engineering Technician Scott Schnell, and Legal Administrative Assistant Jane Chambers.

Chairman Roger Messmer announced that a majority of the board members must be present for a quorum. All three members were present; therefore, there was a quorum for the meeting.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Chairman Roger Messmer led the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

The Board members examined the minutes of the regular meeting that was held on June 9, 2025. Secretary Greg Kuntz **motioned** to approve the minutes as presented. Chairman Roger Messmer seconded. **Motion** passed 3-0.

The Board members examined the minutes of the regular meeting that was held on May 12, 2025. Secretary Greg Kuntz **motioned** to approve the minutes as presented. Chairman Roger Messmer seconded. **Motion** passed 3-0.

CLAIMS

City Engineer Chad Hurm presented claims in the amounts of \$12,204.85 from May 9, 2025, through June 6, 2025. Secretary Greg Kuntz made a **motion** to approve the claims as presented. Chairman Roger Messmer seconded. **Motion** passed 3-0.

City Engineer Chad Hurm presented claims in the amounts of \$349,723.83 from June 7, 2025, through July 3, 2025. Secretary Greg Kuntz made a **motion** to approve the claims as presented. Chairman Roger Messmer seconded. **Motion** passed 3-0.

STORMWATER DEPARTMENT REPORTS by City Engineer Chad Hurm

Project Site Update: City Engineer Chad Hurm stated that currently stormwater is being placed on the Downtown Project between 8th-9th Street and inspections were completed. Some changes were needed to be made, and sidewalks are currently being poured.

Country Club Estates Project moved over to Emily Street with no storm sewer at this point. It's in process. Trail Project has no storm sewers work currently, only drainage pipes are being placed.

ERU Update: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy presented to the Board a copy of the May 2025 Building Permits, with a total of six ERUs indicated on the list. Secretary Greg Kuntz made a **motion** to approve the lists as presented with six total ERUs from the building permits. Chairman Roger Messmer seconded the motion. **Motion** Passed 3-0.

Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy presented to the Board a copy of the June 2025 Building Permits, with a total of fourteen ERUs indicated on the list. Secretary Greg Kuntz made a **motion** to approve the lists as presented with fourteen total ERUs from the building permits. Chairman Roger Messmer seconded the motion. **Motion** Passed 3-0.

IDEM Monthly Report: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that the monthly June IDEM report has been completed and filed. The report listed 7 open sites that were inspected. There were three rain events over ½" of rain and a total of 3.38" of rain for the month of June.

Site updates: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy updated the Board on several construction sites in the city. He noted progress on each site.

Erosion Control Permits: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated that there are no new permits and no new plans since the last Stormwater Board meeting.

Illicit Discharge & Spills: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated there is two illicit discharge and illicit spills to report.

- A Semi truck's master lift cylinder cracked, and fluid leaked onto a Buschkoetter's Nursery parking lot. The inlet was covered to prevent fluids to drain to inlet. Absorbents were placed over the spill and the area was cleaned up.
- On South Newton Street a truck tipped over and spilled materials into drainage ditch, road and field. The area was cleaned up.

IDEM Update: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated there are some IDEM audits occurring, but as of now no date is set for the City of Jasper.

2025 Stormwater Inspections: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated he is halfway done with all department inspections.

Southwestern Indiana Stormwater Partnership: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated the meeting on June 18th was a good presentation and July 16th is the next meeting.

Public Education Plan: Stormwater Coordinator Chad Mundy stated a recap of Hike & Learn, Science Class & Earth Day.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a **Motion** was made by Secretary Greg Kuntz, seconded by Chairman Roger Messmer. **Motion** carried 3-0, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 a.m.

Attest:

Secretary Greg Kunt

Jennifer Vonderheide

Chairman Roger Messmer
Presiding Officer